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                Love Story 
To love one person with a private love is 

poor and miserable; to love all is glorious. 
Thomas Traherne

THIS IS THE STORY OF A GREAT 
love affair….
   Regardless of whatever other material or 
spiritual objectives might preoccupy our 
ever-searching minds and hearts, most 
people take it on faith that romantic love is 
the greatest thing one can possibly live for.
   Popular music, books, advertisements, and 
Hollywood movies relentlessly celebrate 
romantic love as the pinnacle of human 
experience, the one truth available to all, 
regardless of one’s means or station in life.
   No matter that such a perfectly satisfying
love is rarely attained, and when found, 
rarely lasts. Romantic love resides more in 
anticipation than in fulfilment, its gratifi-
cation fleeting but its craving endless.

                                                 Tomek Setowski 

   Despite experiencing repeated disappoint-
ment in our chosen partners, the endless 
seeking continues, each forager convinced 
that under the next tree will lie the magic 
morel which will deliver him or her from 
interminable dissatisfaction and restlessness.
   And yet, without diagnosing the true 
nature of the malady, the cure is destined to 
fail from the start. Few people seem to 
realize that when most people say “I love 
you,” what they really mean is “I love you 
—provided you continue to live up to my 
idealized image of you in word and deed.” 
   Their love is conditional. 
   In fact, it isn’t really love at all, but 
something more akin to an arrangement or 
an unspoken contract, as provisional as the 
only slightly more binding marriage 
contract with which many couples seek to 
secure their relationship  from change.



  Observed from a more detached vantage 
point, we might see that we don’t actually 
love for the sake of the ‘other.’ Otherwise 
our love would remain constant and 
unchanging, regardless of a change in—or 
even the absence of—its object. 
   More often than not, we think of love as a 
feeling, but what we are really describing is 
not love, but physical or emotional attraction.   
Love is not a feeling but an action, some-
thing that requires the water of attention and 
self-discipline in order to blossom and grow.
   But even this more mature kind of love is 
still limited because it is object-to-object, 
and in fact might better be called affection 
or devotion. By mistaking passion for love 
we make our love carry too heavy a burden, 
because however strong, passions prove to 
be a poor foundation for lasting happiness.
   To experience real, ‘undying’ love, we 
must be capable of stilling the mind, similar 
to the stillness that might—however briefly
—occur in the first flush of requited love.    
   The peace and bliss we feel in that magical  
moment is not caused by the attainment of 
the object of our desire, as we mistakenly 
assume, but from the momentary cessation 
of our habitual search for fulfillment.
   In reality, the Self is love. (How else would 
we be capable of recognizing it in someone 
else?) No matter how much we deny it or 
disguise it by projecting hidden, neglected 
parts of ourselves onto others, love isn’t 
bestowed upon us by the object of our 
affection, but arises from within—a mirror 

of the Self, reflected in a tranquil mind.
   That is why it is only by loving oneself 
that can we truly love another, as only by 
realizing our deeper nature can we cease 
objectifying others and become capable of 
extending our love to others without 
unconscious conditions or reservations.

  A relationship need not be an obstacle to 
this realization, but all too often, the search 
for and effort to hold onto romantic love 
consumes an inordinate amount of our time 
and mental and emotional energy, which is 
therefore unavailable for Self-inquiry.
   Neither is it necessary for both parties in a 
relationship to share this insight; it is enough 
that one is sufficiently steadfast in their 
awareness to maintain the proper mindset. 
Provided the relationship is not abusive in 
nature, this means honoring the other person 
with all their faults and unpredictability, 
abstaining from manipulation and accepting 
all outcomes with grace. (As the Sufi poet 
Rumi wrote, “Love has no calculating it.”)
   And yet, a truly deep and lasting love is 
perhaps only possible in that rarest of 
relationships when both people are aware 
that they are ultimately and indelibly one 
with each other—Self in relationship with 
itself—albeit experiencing that from two 
very different mind-body vantage points, 
each with their own unique thoughts, 
feelings, experiences, and needs.
   If you were to ask people what romantic 
love is like, most would describe a cessation 
of feeling separate, a feeling of merging 
with the other, but this is only a foreshadow 
of genuine, spiritually-grounded love. 
When love is truly present, there is no 
longer an ‘I’ or an ‘other.’ Love is open and 
empty of all such attributes. Indeed, we may 
even say this openness is love.
   Love is never diminished by being 
accompanied by wisdom. We are constantly 
being called by the lover within, and when 
we truly love ourselves, we don’t really 
need love from anywhere else. We will love 
naturally and spontaneously, with a love that 
is ultimately capable of expanding and 
embracing everyone and everything. ◾


